Wilton Creek E-Bits
June 14, 2013
Water System:

The Board made three decisions at its meeting on June 12.

1. Approved Retainer Agreement with LeClairRyan as counsel on the Aqua offer. His initial estimate of the engagement is $7,000. 

2. Engage an Appraiser to determine if the offer from Aqua is fair and reasonable.  Expected cost is $4,000.

3. Approve the Letter of Intent from Aqua after appraisal, timings update and including minor changes that may be suggested by counsel.  This is not a contract and only commits us to not engage with anyone else while due diligence is done by both parties and to give Aqua right to match any other offer we may receive from previous negotiations.  It does not prohibit us from dropping sale and hiring a manager.

A financial analysis is being completed to compare the impacts of continuing current operations, hiring a manager or selling the system.  This will be communicated soon.

Community Appearance:

In general, our community looks great.  

· It has been an ideal growing season for grasses to sprout in driveways.  Quite a few need the grass removed.  

· Some mail and paper boxes could use some repair or cleaning.  

· The only signs permitted are one for sale sign per lot which must be off the street right-of-way.  Commercial signs for contractors are not permitted.  

· In several places, shrubbery and trees near the street need to be trimmed. Besides general appearance, streets are partially blocked or they present a safety hazard to pedestrians or other vehicles.

Vehicle Speed:

We are fortunate to have more and more young people in our neighborhood.  We need to watch our speed and be especially vigilant.

New Neighbors:

The real estate may be slow but in the past six months almost 10% of the house/lots/condos have exchanged hands.  Let’s be sure to welcome our new neighbors, including:
Ken and Paulette Laden have sold their Villas Unit and purchased 146 Oyster Cove Landing.

Ron and Nina McCoy have purchased Mariners Point Unit 1-D.  They reside in Yorktown, VA.

Jim and Doreen Wright have purchased 33 Turtle Point Lane.  They have three children and lived in the Richmond area. 
Social:

Mark your calendars for Saturday night July 20 for a Hawaiian Luau Potluck, at the Clubhouse.  Pull Pork will be provided. Bring a side dish or dessert to share, along with your beverage of choice.  Happy Hour at 6 p.m. and Dinner at 7 p.m.

Wilton Creek Cruising Club:
Leukemia Cup Regatta Benefit Dinner will be held in the Clubhouse on Saturday, June 29. All are welcome; Hamburgers and hot dogs will be provided.  Bring a side dish or desert to share and your favorite beverage.  Happy Hour begins at 5:30 p.m. There will be a cover charge of $5 per person to benefit the Leukemia Lymphoma Society.

Middlesex Sportsmen’s Hunt Club Open House:

Saturday, June 22 at 2 p.m., 1860 Twiggs Ferry Rd., instructors are offering range time and free instructions to anyone who wants to shoot on the pistol and/or rifle range; guns, ammo, eye and ear protection provided.  Presentation and refreshments to follow at 3 p.m., presentation will include noise abatement and extended hours of operation.
For Sale:
Steve Sohles has boating, camping and fishing items including dock and anchor lines, Danforth 13S anchor, stainless chain, Type IV Horseshoe buoy, Schaefer Marine shackles, and more. Send email to SSohles@VA.metrocast.net for list. 
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